

Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 1 May 2018
ATTENDEES:  Pierre Miles, Phil Sanford, David Dawson, Paul Richardson, Brian Chidwick, Chris Glasbey
AGENDA

Apologies for Absence

1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 Programme for 2018

a. Main Events

i. Kent weekend -   Deal Motor Show on Sat 26 May 

ii. Trip to N France -   4-12 June 2018

iii. IWE at Lincoln  -  29 June to 1 July 

iv. Shine and Show Night -  Wed 18 July 
v. Revington/TRR Sprint and Hill Climb -   Sun 7 October at Debden 
vi. Autumn social event  - Tea at Tiptree -  Sun 14 October

b. Programme for the remainder of the year – review of suggestions/proposals 
Halls Green LGCCVCC picnic (Sat 2 June), Stony Stratford Classic (3 June),  Prescott 80th anniversary and Bugatti Festival (Sat 14 July – date correction);  Welland Valley Wander (Sun 19 Aug),
De Havilland Museum (M25/J22);  Norfolk & Suffolk Aviation Museum, (Bungay);  City of Norwich Aviation Museum;  National Space Centre (Leicester);  Epping Ongar Steam Railway (evening/day);  Bressingham Steam and Gardens;  car museums (eg Coventry, Gaydon, Bourton-on-the-Water).

3 Christmas (?)  /  2018 AGM  /  2019 KO Lunch 

4 Outline report from GL meeting, inc update on General Data Protection Regulations

5 Membership matters – how to involve new members?  Buddy scheme 
6 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, website 
7 Date and venue of next meeting:  Tuesday 24 July, venue TBD 
8 AOB

a. Computer Museum – LVG event?  Publicise on website?

b. East Area gathering – an ‘event’?  Publicise on website?

MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

An apology for absence has been received from Jon Marshall.
1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	75
	6/2/18: International Liaison Member:  Pierre took an action to contact Julian Hensman to seek agreement with deleting the nominal position accorded to him following his move to France.
1/5/18:  Emails exchanged with Julian, resulting in agreement to discontinue this committee position.  It is possible that it could be reinstated when JH starts his planned business supporting classic car tourers in his region in France.  Action closed.
	Pierre
	1/3/18
Closed

	76
	6/2/18: Drive-It-Day:  Following the successful joint event in 2017 with the Camb Followers, Pierre took and action to contact them with a view to having another joint trip.
1/5/18: Discussions were held with the Camb Followers, during which it was found that they had planned a trip for lunch at Woburn Park.  Pierre judged that this would be unlikely to be of interest to LVG members and decided to not follow up on this option.  Action closed.
	Pierre
	1/3/18

Closed

	77
	6/2/18: Revington/TRR Event at Debden: Pierre took an action to contact the event hosts to obtain information relevant to the LVG attending the September event.
1/5/18: Pierre contacted Pete Walters (Events Secretary of the HCA&AC) and discussed the planned event.  See agenda item below for additional information.  Pierre agreed to report back to the committee following his visit to a similar event to be held in May.
	Pierre

Pierre
	1/5/18

17/7/18

	78
	1/5/18:  Event Publicity:   Paul took an action to produce a short item for inclusion in TRunnion that outlines some events that the committee will support through the second part of 2018.
	Paul
	12/5/18

	79
	1/5/18:  Route to Lunch: Pierre to prepare and lead an RtL from Stevenage for the May group meeting.
	Pierre
	20/5/18

	80
	1/5/18: 2019 Booking for AGM and KOL: Phil to contact the MPGC to provisionally book 20 Jan 2019 for our AGM/KOL.
	Phil
	17/7/18

	81
	1/5/18: Welcome Pack:  All committee members to update profiles and return them to Brian.  Pierre to draft a new introductory letter.
	All
Pierre
	1/6/18
1/6/18


2. Programme for 2018

a. Main Events
i)   Kent weekend – Deal Motor Show on Sat 26 May.  Approx 5 LVG cars will be travelling down to Kent for this event but with differing times for both going and returning.  The only common arrangements being accommodation and attending the event itself.  Pierre will provide participants with details of venues for possibly having evening meals together on the Friday and Saturday.
ii) Trip to France in June:  All details settled – nothing else to be done.
iii) IWE at Lincoln Showground: Pierre provided some event details made known at the recent GL meeting.  It is not entirely clear who will be attending but it is planned that the LVG banner will be displayed in the TRR parking area. 

iv) Shine and Show Evening: The date for this event is confirmed as being in the evening of Wednesday 18 July.  Phil reported that he has sent invitations to participate to local classic car clubs.  Chris and Phil have designed an event advertising poster that will be included in the imminent issue of TRunnion and offered to The Cock for display.  Nick Theze has very kindly offered to extend his sponsorship of this event, for which the committee offer their thanks.  Phil will contact some ‘notables’ to act as a judge for the competitions.
v)  Revington/TRR Sprint and Hill Climb: Pierre reported on his discussion with the Events Secretary of the organising club (Hertfordshire County Aero and Auto Club), during which the following main points arose: the event is scheduled for 7 October, not as advertised in TR Action; it is not a spectator event but we can go along and be registered as marshals or photographers; gate passes are required so attendees must inform Pierre before the event; only basic facilities are provided (ie burger van and portaloos).  There is a similar event being held on 6 May to which we were invited to view, but Pierre is the only committee member available to accept.  Pierre took an action to view the event in May and report his observations to the committee. 
vi) Autumn Social Event:  Scheduled for 14 October.  Chris and Pat Glasbey will devise a ‘Tulip’ route which will end at the Wilkins Jam Factory at Tiptree with an afternoon tea.  
b. Programme for the remainder of 2018
There was yet another protracted discussion not only how to publicise events, but also – and mainly - on how to increase participation in events.  It was noted that while the Big-4 initiative had been initially successful, participation had tailed off to the extent that the decision had been made the following year to promote various events that the committee had decided were worthy of our support and participation.  Again, it was noted that levels had not increased.  At the beginning of each year, the group has provided a list of the large number of events that take place during the year that are applicable to classic cars group with selected events being highlighted at the monthly group meetings.  However, this approach had also failed to raise participation levels.
It was also noted that the ‘better’ events, usually tours, are often very popular and can easily be oversubscribed early in the year, sometimes months before the event is scheduled to actually take place.  The question then arises as to how to advertise these in sufficient time and encourage early registration.  This is of course, not easy as we all lead busy lives and have a multitude of commitments that frequently prevent booking events well into the future.

As an interim measure, it was decided that we should select a few events scheduled in the second half of the year and publicise them in the imminent TRunnion.  The publicity will make it clear that one or more committee members will be participating in the event so that members will understand they will not be alone should they wish to participate.  Paul took an action to produce something for inclusion in the imminent TRunnion.

Route to Lunch
It was noted that the RtL activity was discontinued during 2017 as a result of the very low participation levels and that it might be worth resurrecting it this year to see how it fares.  Chris offered to produce a ‘Tulip’ route that could be used but wouldn’t be able to run it until September.  Following a short discussion, it was decided to try it again for the group meeting in May and Pierre took an action to prepare and lead an RtL from the large car park opposite the Stevenage Football Club ground.  The route will be straightforward: A1(M), Hitchin, Lower Stondon, Henlow, Clifton, Broom – and will take about 35 minutes.
3. Christmas / 2018 AGM / 2019 KO Lunch

After a little discussion, it was agreed that we would not have an LVG Christmas Dinner in the strict sense of the term.  However, it was noted that throughout December, The Cock serves Christmas meals on Sundays so that by default, anyone eating at The Cock at the December meeting would be having a Christmas dinner.

Over the past two years, we have held a joint AGM and KOL at the Mount Pleasant Golf Centre and judging from all the feedback received, this has been judged a success.  It was therefore agreed that we would do the same again, holding a joint event on 20 January 2019.  Phil took an action to contact the MPGC to make a provisional booking.
4. Outline Report from the 2018 GL Meeting

Outline notes on the GL meeting have been promulgated in the Handout given out at the April meeting and repeated in Facebook.  Three items were discussed at this committee meeting:
GDPR: There was a prolonged discussion on the documentation distributed by the TRR that included template documents that were to be used by the TRR and by local groups to ensure compliance with the GDPR that come fully into force on 25 May.  Although the documents had been received only the evening before this committee meeting, it was concluded that they were poorly written, ambiguous, incomplete and overly complex for use by local groups.  The documents appear to offer no guidance on the fact that there are two levels of applicability of the GDPR, one of them for the members themselves to agree to use of their data and the other applicable to holders of that data.  Mention is made of secure systems and of the use of encryption but with no information on exactly what is proposed by the TRR.  
It was decided that Brian and Pierre (either jointly or separately) would inform the TRR of our views on this matter, but to wait before doing so until after the website Forums have been checked to see what may be the response from the wider community.
TS2: It was noted that the situation regarding the potential cost of renovating TS2 to a high standard had been estimated to be £50,000.  This was considered rather high, with suggestions that maybe the expertise could be found from within the club, possibly with sponsorship, to do the work at a lower cost.  Proposals to share custody with the Gaydon museum were supported.

5. Membership Matters

Discussion took place on the question of how engage with new members to LVG.  Until recently, the TRR sent information on all membership updates to all GLs, but recently this appears to have been problematical.  Pierre said that when he receives information from the TRR on new members allocated to the LVG, he sends out a ‘welcome email’ containing not only information about the group and its meeting details, but also copies of recent Trunnions.  It was noted that the ‘buddy scheme’ originally managed by David Randall had never really got off the ground, particularly after David left the committee.  Some thought was given to its resurrection but it was decided instead to generate a ‘welcome pack’ to be given to all new members allocated to the LVG, comprising group windscreen sticker, paper copies of recent Trunnions and an introductory letter that would among other things, contain committee member photographs and short profiles.  As a first stage towards this, Brian agreed to send out the profiles he currently has for the committee, with committee members agreeing to update and return them.  Pierre agreed to draft out the introductory letter.  The plan is to have this complete within two months.
6. TRunnion, TR Action, FaceBook, Website
All were happy with the current situation regarding communications, although the uptake on using both FB and the group’s website is still far too low.  It was confirmed again that trying to push WhatsApp is pointless, particularly as it would further exacerbate the problems associated with multiple communications channels.
7. 2018 Committee Meetings

The dates for the remaining 4 of 2018 are as follows:
17 July, 2 October and 11 December.
Note that the date for the July meeting has been brought forward by one week to help with any last minute support that might be needed for the Shine and Show evening the following day.

8. Venue and Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 17 July 2018 – Paul has very kindly offered to host this meeting over in the west. 
9. AOB

a) Visit to the Museum of Computing at Bletchley: Note that this is not an official LVG event.  Contact should be made direct to Brian if interested in joining in the visit scheduled for 27 June.
b) East Area Gathering:  Dave Solomons of the Wensum Group has initiated a gathering of the groups in the Anglian region of the TRR East Area, to take place on 3 June at Barningham, to the SE of Thetford.  The concept for this meeting is supported by the committee but it is unfortunate that so many of the LVG will be unable to participate because of prior commitments, such as the group’s trip to France.  A poster has been prepared and will be published in the imminent TRunnion to inform members.  The event will also be publicised on the TRR website.
With all the agenda items concluded, Pierre closed the meeting at 2:45pm.
MEETING CLOSED
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